RECEIVED HORTON TOWN CLERK

MINUTES OF MEETING ZUZ3 JUN 15 AM 9:51 NORTON CEMETERY DEPARTMENT

DATE:

April 3, 2023

TIME:

4:00 p.m.

LOCATION:

Norton Superintendent Highway Department Office

Members present:

Chairman Daniel M. Rich, Mary Ellen Stentiford, Bob Kimball

and Joyce Bernardo,

Others attending:

Keith Silver, Joshua Glaser, Jarrod Ferrira, Joanne Donofrio Craig

Chemielinski, and Bill Wilson (Watertown Engineering Corp.)

The meeting was called to order by Chairman, Daniel M. Rich at 4:00 p.m.

Minutes were read by the Commission board members: Bob Kimball approved and second by Mary Ellen Stentiford.

OLD BUSINESS:

- A. Message boards and trash barrels have been ordered.
- B. Old large trees have started to be removed at the cemeteries and a discussion was to plant more trees where needed.
- C. Asphalt pricing is still being obtained for the driveways at the cemeteries.
- D. Broken Stones: Bob Kimball stated "waiting for Kai to start after Easter" and "Stated all stones will be repaired then straightened."
- E. Bob Kimball stated "he was waiting for money from the Town, from the Hicks fund, to cover costs of projects."
- F. Chairman Dan Rich discussed all the work Mr. Wetherell has done on cemeteries and suggested some compensation and recognition for his hard work, as well as the Boy Scouts that worked on the project.

NEW BUSINESS

A Columbarium presentation was made by Bill Wilson representing Watertown Engineering Corp., who handed out brochures.

- -Cost of Foundation is \$2,500.00, Columbarium is \$16,000.00 delivered and installed.
- -There is a variety of Columbarium's to choose from.
- -They are made of Solid granite and Concrete interior. Two person per Niche.
- -Average cost of Niche is \$1600.00-\$1700.00, opening fee is \$2,500.00 x 2.

Brochures were given out and further discussion will be at the next meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:55 p.m.

Approved:

Daniel M. Rich

Date

Mary Ellen Stentiford

Data

Robert Kimball

Date